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Information Bulletin 
January 2104 

 
Substitution Procedure ‘No Horns’ 

 
For the boys game, the following will be followed: 
 
There will be no horns on side line out-of-bounds for the purpose of 
allowing free substitution at any youth level of competition in the GLL.  This 
includes Bantam, Lightning, Junior and Senior Divisions and subdivisions. 
 
GLL Officials 
 
 
 
From the 2014 NFHS/USL/Youth Rule book: 
 
For stoppages of play due to an out-of-bounds ball, a horn will no longer be 
sounded to allow time for substitution. Instead, players may substitute "on 
the fly" as they can during normal play. 
 
In addition, substitution may take place while play is suspended as follows: 
end of a period, scoring of a goal, injury time-out, equipment adjustment, 
after a time-serving penalty and during a team time-out. 
 


